

South End Historic District Study Committee

Susan Halpern, Chairwoman Barry Michelson Francis Gerety Monika Twal Dillon Zaro

Marlene Rhome, Alternate Ralph Blessing, Ex officio Figure 1

Minutes: South End Historic District Study Committee, Informational Meeting November 29, 2023

Informational Meeting held at the Government Center in the 4^{th} floor cafeteria and on zoom. The Meeting was Noticed for 6 pm.

Chairwoman Halpern called the meeting to order at 6:10 pm

Roll Call taken by Barry Michelson

Regular members present: Susan Halpern, Barry Michelson, Monika Twal; Francis Gerety, Alternate Marlene Rhome sitting for Dillon Zaro by Zoom.

Barry Michelson announced a quorum present.

Elizabeth McCauley and Peter Quigley et al

Opening Remarks

- Chairman Halpern made opening remarks thanking those who attended for participated
 - Gave background and history of the study committee
- Mary Dunn, State Historic Preservation Office, presented information pertaining to the establishment of a historic district, the benefits of establishing a district and dispelled myths.
- Barry Michelson, discussed the study showed the map and defined the boundaries of the proposed district.

Meeting Opened For Public Comment

Concluding comments and response to speaker concerns made by Mary Dunn, Susan Halpern and Barry Michelson

There being no further comments the Barry Michelson made a motion to Adjourn, 2nd by Sue Halpern Unanimous Vote To Adjourn